
Mx Cn3irman, Mr Secretary General, distan--uisned .4irdste-- ~-,qi
regresPntztives, fellow Permanent Observers, ladies and Cent lemQrt; it
is an honour for me to address this Third Regular Session nf t'- : : ^onPraÿ
Assembly of the Ob S . A year has passe! since Cannd : became a Perm= nent
Observer to the OAS. That step was taken ?s part of the Canadian rpoïicyof intens=S.►inC relations with Latin American countries and the institutions
of the irter-Amer:can family. It enEages the interests not orly of the
Canadian Government but of m1ry Canadian organizations and of individuel
Canadians at all levels .

2. In fulfilling Canada's declared undertakir_C to draw closer toLatin America, we have taken a number of other steps during the last year.Many of these are directly identified with the Inter-American eommunity.Amon- the most important was our accession to full rembership in the BID
on May 3. By that step, Canada associated itself direct ly with the devel-
opnental aspirations of the countries of the Remisp here . In cor_cre ;,e terms,
it involved a Canadian co mmitment to cont.ribute one hundred million dollars
to the resources of the bank over the next three years . Canada is zlread-yplaZ►inS a full and active role in the Bank's Board of Directors and there is
keen interest in Canada in the Bank's operations and future plans .

î• On November 1~ of last year, Canada became a member of the Inter-
American Institute of Agriculture Sciences . We intend to play an active
Part in the work of the Institute which will enable us to share our experience
in rural development with the countries of the hemisoherP . We have also

particip3ted in some of the major ir.t.er-American meetings held under 0!!S
3usoiceG . These inclnde the CACTAL meeting hel.0 in Brasilia 13-.t May, the
Aruiual Meetin,-, of CIDCC in Areentinn in Decenber, and the recently concluced
meeting of CIES in BoSota .

1: . The activities of our mission to the CAS have brouSht. Canada into
close and cont .irn+o~.~s contact with persons of the organization at all levels .
I wish now to pay tribute to the tuzfailing rou-tesy, rPlpfuJness and interest
that has been shown to us on all occasions by the Secretariat . We are also
deeply ~rateilil to the member dele~ztes of the QAS who have never failed to
m?ke Cnada feel welcome in their nidst .

5. This Assembly's k^,enda cond the discussions at rerent meetin,Cs have
m?de it clear, that this is a time of transition for the Q1S . We see the CAS
enS3ged in a fundamental revietir and reassessment of its structures and activities,
chzrtin,-, nPw paths for the future and considering how to involve non-membe r
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